February 24, 2024

Marilyn Madigan
National President
Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians, Inc.

Dear LAOH National President, Marilyn Madigan and the LAOH National Board:
On behalf of the Missouri State Board, I would like to submit our endorsement of Sandi Swift for the office of National Vice-President (or higher) at our upcoming LAOH National Convention in Orlando, Florida August 7-11, 2024.
Sandi has been an active member since 2008. She has held the office of Treasurer, Secretary, and President at the Division level, Secretary, Vice-President, and President at the State level and is currently National Secretary. She also has served as National Webmaster/Asst. Hibernian Digest Editor and National Historian, in which she organized the book on the 125th Anniversary of the LAOH, and National Treasurer. 
Sandi is not only active in the LAOH, but she is also involved in the Irish Community in St. Louis. She organized and started the St. Charles Sister Cities Irish Chapter and the Missouri River Irish Fest. Sandi has arranged classes in Irish Language, Irish History, and Irish Literature. Sandi also served on the 2014 AOH/LAOH Convention committee in St. Louis and was in charge of the Ad book and entertainment.
Throughout the years, Sandi has worked hard for the Irish community. She was recognized as Young Hibernian of the Year at the AOH/LAOH Emerald Ball in 2012 and recognized by the St. Charles Chamber of Commerce with the 2019 Lifetime Distinguished Service Award in Culture. Sandi has served as the Grand Marshall for the Hibernian St. Patrick’s Day Parade.
Sandi is retired from St. Charles West High School after 34 years. She loves sharing time with her husband and her grandchildren. She additionally owns her own travel agency and yet still finds time for her passion, the Irish Community.
On behalf of my Missouri LAOH sisters and the State Board, I would like to nominate her for the position of National Vice-President (or higher) for the Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians, Inc. We believe Sandi will continue to work tirelessly for our Order.
In Our Motto of Friendship, Unity, and Christian Charity,
Sandy Merrell
Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians, Inc.
President, Missouri State Board

